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The Royal National Lifeboat Institution (RNLI) has been providing a lifeboat service in the UK and Republic of Ireland since 1824 and is recognised as a world leader in the provision of offshore search and rescue through a predominantly volunteer based organisation. In 2001 the RNLI made a decision to expand its remit to include Beach Lifeguarding to provide an integrated lifesaving service from the beach to the open sea.

The RNLI now provides a Beach Lifeguard service to Local Authorities on over sixty UK beaches employing over 350 paid lifeguards during the summer season. Subject to risk assessment, the Beach Lifeguard service will continue to expand to cover an additional ten to twenty new beaches annually. It is envisaged that within the next 10 to 15 years the RNLI will be providing a national Beach Lifeguard service that compliments the existing national Lifeboat service currently provided by over 232 lifeboats stations. 

After the initial cultural and operational differences had been overcome, the lifeboat stations have embraced lifeguarding as part of one single humanitarian lifesaving service. An integrated approach to management, maintenance of standards together with joint training exercises and close co-operation during operations have helped to create a seamless approach to saving lives at sea. This partnership approach has also resulted in the sharing of ideas and standards, covering operational techniques, lifesaving equipment as well as fitness standards. 

As a secondary consideration to the RNLIs remit of ‘saving more lives at sea’, the expansion into Beach Lifeguarding has enabled the RNLI to increase its appeal to a greater cross section of the public who are potential supporters, donors and lifesavers for the future.

Learning outcomes:

1. To understand the rationale behind the creation of an integrated service

2. To gain an appreciation of the scope of the service currently being provided and the proposals for future expansion

3. To draw conclusions regarding the benefits of entering into partnership arrangements between lifeguard and lifeboat organisations, both at a national and international level.
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